
 
 

 
 
Tomas van Stee 

151 Charles St. W. Suite 199, Kitchener ON, N2G 1H6 

Phone: (647) 633-3940                                          

Email: tvanstee@en-powered.com            

 
 

Dear Board Secretary: 

 

Re: En-Powered Inc. 

Application for Electricity Retailer License 

OEB File Number EB-2017-0130 

 

In accordance with the Notice of Application and Written Hearing, and in response to the OEB 

staff’s Interrogatories received by EnPowered on April 28th, please see below a request to extend 

the due date for a response. 

 

As outlined in the Notice of Application and Written Hearing, a copy of which was dutifully 

placed on EnPowered’s website, EnPowered was meant to file responses to each interrogatory 

with the OEB and deliver them to all interested parties in the proceeding no later than May 10, 

2017. Unfortunately, EnPowered has been unable to provide a response to the OEB staff’s 

Interrogatories by this date.  

 

The reason for this delay is primarily due to the request for financial details in section 12. The 

OEB staff has requested financial statements and two year financial projections, materials that 

EnPowered did not have prepared at the time. These materials are currently being completed and 

will be provided to the board along with responses to the OEB staff’s other questions, however it 

has taken more time than originally expected to complete these materials.  

 

EnPowered would like to request that the deadline for submissions be extended, and would 

request that it be allowed to provide a response to the OEB staff’s Interrogatories by Wednesday 

May 17th at which point a full submission will be completed and provided to the Board 

Secretary. 

 

Our sincerest apologies for this delay. 
 

 
 

Tomas van Stee 

President and Founder 

EnPowered  


